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CDC Releases Study on Abuse & Neglect of Infants
CDC released a study today entitled "Nonfatal Maltreatment of Infants -- United States, October 2005–September 2006." The study, published in CDC’s Morbidity and Mortality Weekly Report, found that in the year studied, there were 91,278 babies less than 1 year old who were documented victims of child abuse or neglect. Of those, 29,881 were victims of abuse or neglect before they were 1 week old. 

Almost 70% of babies less than 1 week old were reported for neglect and 13.2% were reported for physical abuse. The study also found that medical professionals, such as doctors, nurses, and other hospital staff were most likely to report child abuse and neglect of babies. The study was authored by researchers from CDC’s National Center for Injury Prevention & Control and the Administration for Children & Families (ACF). The study will be available after noon today at http://www.cdc.gov/mmwr. 

Child maltreatment is a huge problem throughout the United States, and it disproportionately affects the youngest members of our society. The few cases of abuse or neglect we see in the news are only a small part of the problem. Many cases are not reported to police or social services. What we do know is that approximately 1,530 children died in the United States in 2006 from abuse and neglect. In addition, the legal and health care costs for child maltreatment exceed $24 billion each year. 
April is National Child Abuse Prevention Month, an observance intended to increase awareness of child maltreatment and encourage individuals and communities to support children and families. CDC defines child maltreatment as any act or series of acts of commission or omission by a parent or other caregiver that results in harm, potential for harm, or threat of harm to a child. During April, CDC and ACF will highlight a range of child maltreatment prevention measures at the national, state, and local levels, including promotion of safe, stable, and nurturing relationships (SSNR) between children and caregivers.
More information on child maltreatment and the SSNR framework can be found in the following publications, available online:
· The Effects of Childhood Stress on Health Across the Lifespan 

· Preventing Child Sexual Abuse within Youth Serving Organizations: Getting Started on Policies and Procedures 

· Child Maltreatment Surveillance, Uniform Definitions for Public Health and Recommended Data Elements 

Additional CDC information on child maltreatment can be found at http://www.cdc.gov/ncipc/dvp/CMP/default.htm. Additional information from ACF is available at http://www.acf.hhs.gov, and from the Child Welfare Information Gateway at http://www.childwelfare.gov. 

